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Welcome To
Oak Hill First School
Dear Parents,

I am delighted to welcome you to Oak Hill First School.

At our school, we firmly believe that a child’s early experiences in education are vitally important and so place a great deal of importance on the partnership between home and school.  In creating this website, we hope to further strengthen this partnership by providing information, links and tools to support you in working with us to enhance your child’s learning journey towards achieving their potential.

Oak Hill has been a big part of my life for the last six years and is always moving on.  We love to provide our children with memorable experiences for life whilst building upon their learning and developing the skills they need to achieve.

We treat our children as individuals and look for their special qualities to give them confidence and raise self-esteem but above all, we like to keep them happy because if they are, then learning will come much easier.

Oak Hill is a diverse school, highly creative and achieve good outcomes for our pupils.  We believe we have a great school and well worth a visit and everyone who comes here says the same thing – how warm and welcoming we are.  We work closely with all parties – especially parents – and have a strong partnership within the local pyramid of schools.

Education is continually changing and we like the challenge of keeping up with these, taking on board the best bits and have successfully established what works well and keep this at the heart of our school.  Indeed, all children are individuals and as such, deserve the best start to their education which I confidently believe we at Oak Hill provide.

Our work ranges from liaison with pre-school agencies and settling our young children into full time education and then, for our older pupils, matching the curriculum and teaching to the demands of Middle School.
Throughout their time with us, we want children to enjoy learning through a wide variety of activities.  We will be working in partnership with home and the community to help each child develop their full potential and become effective learners.

I hope you find this brochure helpful.  If you wish to discuss anything in more detail, or to look around the school, please do not hesitate to telephone for an appointment 

I look forward to meeting you.






Yours sincerely






Miss L Kelly





Headteacher
GENERAL INFORMATION

	SCHOOL TIMES:    
	NURSERY

SCHOOL
	AM session 8.30am - 11.30am 

PM session 12.15pm - 3.15pm

8.45am - 3.05pm 


	SCHOOL ADDRESS:           
	Oak Hill First School

Wirehill Drive

Lodge Park

Redditch

Worcs 

B98 7JU

	Telephone number:         

Fax number:    

e-mail:                    
	01527 – 528523

01527 – 510153

office@oakhill.worcs.sch.uk


	Headteacher:

Chair of Governors:                  


	Miss L Kelly 

Mrs S Stokes

	
	

	Education Authority:                      
	Worcestershire County Council

	Director of Children, Families and Communities:   Catherine Driscoll


	County Education Offices:      
	PO Box 73 

Worcester

WR5 2YA

	Telephone number:               
	01905 – 763763


If any parent/carer has difficulty accessing the prospectus in its current form, Braille or audio type copies will be made available.
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Oak Hill First School Staff – as at September 2017
Teaching Staff

	Headteacher 

Deputy Head

Assistant Headteacher/Phase Leader

Assistant Headteacher/Phase Leader 

Assistant Headteacher/Phase Leader 
	
	Miss L Kelly  

Mrs Z Gilmour

Mrs S Harris

Mrs S Baker

Mrs K Thomas


	Mrs L Ashford-Smith
Miss E Atkinson

Miss S Blantford
Miss H Card

Mrs S Colley

Mrs J Court

Mrs L Edwards 


	Mrs J Elvins

Mrs C Hames

Mrs K Hodson 

Mrs C Jackson

Mrs L Lamb

Mrs A Malpass 

Mrs N Mason-Burke


	Mrs N Smith

Miss R Spencer

Mrs A Stanton

Miss L Taylor

Mrs K Weller

Miss L Wooldridge

Miss C Wyatt




Non-Teaching Staff Teaching Assistants:

	Mrs M Ajmal

Mrs S Arnott

Mrs D Armstrong

Miss G Barnett 

Mrs D Beer

Mrs N Carpenter

Mrs S Cowan
Mrs C Clayton


	Mrs K Clifford   

Mrs L Dale

Mrs F Hathaway

Mrs C Herlihy

Mrs K Pearce

Miss P Newman

Mrs S Robinson


	Miss N Simmons

Mr G Smith

Miss S Stone

Miss E Street

Mrs W Terry

Mrs K Walker 

Mrs D Zdanko


Administration Staff:

	Business Manager 

Office Manager

Clerical Assistant

Receptionist

Clerical Assistant
	Mrs M Harrison 

Miss S Newman

Mrs C Hobday

Mrs J Tominski

Vacancy
	


Senior Lunchtime Supervisor: 
   Mrs N Oakes 

Lunchtime Supervisors: 

	Mrs S Beddow

Mrs D Beer
Mrs Z Biddlestone
Mrs L Bridgewater
Mrs L Duggins

Miss S Dorsett


	Mrs W Gailey

Mrs F Hathaway   

Mrs S Johnston-Humphries

Mrs V Meaking

Mrs A Mills   

Mrs R Phillips


	Mrs P Smith 

Mrs M Willmore

Mrs W Terry

Mrs W Towler

Mrs R Vadera

	   Breakfast Club Assistants:

         Mrs F Hathaway


	Mrs W Terry
	Mrs D Zdanko




Premises Staff:

	Site Manager  

Cleaners
	Mr A Spencer

Ms T Montgomery
Miss Oakes

Mrs W Towler


	Mrs Willmore

Mrs A Wright
Vacancy


SCHOOL ADMISSIONS

The maximum accommodation number is 450 pupils. The limit set for admissions in the first year group is 90 pupils.  

Worcestershire County Council's Information for Parents Book on Admissions and Transfers to Schools is available to view online at:
www.worcestershire.gov.uk/schooladmissions
A copy of the book is also available to view from the school office, libraries and at your local Worcestershire Hub.

The Information for Parents book contains full details on the application and allocation process, including the oversubscription admission criteria for each school.  You are advised to read the book prior to making an application.
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             OAK HILL NURSERY UNIT

The nursery department offers 78 part time places, 39 places in the morning and 39 places in the afternoon.  Children attend for 5 mornings or 5 afternoons every week.  A child may be registered when he/she is 2 years old and parents may state a preference for morning or afternoon sessions.  However, parent’s first choice cannot always be guaranteed.  Prior to admission (i.e. usually at the start of the year in which they are 4), children and parents are invited to spend time with us.

As the nursery department offers fewer places than the main school, the admission criteria are as follows:

a. A child living within the school’s catchment area

b. A child who has a brother or sister attending the school at the time of admission.

c. A child who has a significant reason for admission.  This is likely to be for medical, social or compassionate reasons.

d. A child who lives nearest to the school by the shortest available walking route.

Where there are too many applications from within the catchment area, priority will be decided in the order indicated above to all catchment area applicants i.e. brothers/sisters first, significant reasons second, then according to distance, each assessed as indicated above. 

If all pupils from the catchment area can be accommodated, but there are insufficient places for all out of area siblings, priorities will be decided first by reference to special reason, then according to distance, each assessed as indicated above.
The allocation of a small number of places for children with very special needs i.e. those children referred by outside support agencies is at the discretion of the Governing Body.

Children of 3 years of age are entitled to 15 hours free nursery provision.  If a child attends two nurseries, funding must be split between the two nurseries.  Parents will be charged for any additional hours.  All parents need to sign a declaration about the setting(s) that their child attends.  The school will then work out the funding.  The school has a specific Nursery Charging Policy which parents should refer to.
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OAK HILL FIRST SCHOOL AIMS

Oak Hill First School offers a safe, welcoming and caring environment in which all members of the school community are valued and encouraged to achieve the highest standards.  The school will emphasise the importance of children’s personal and social development, along with promoting high academic standards across the curriculum in order to prepare children for the opportunities, experiences and responsibilities of adult life. The staff and governors are committed to working cooperatively with parents and the local community to ensure that children develop a lifelong love of learning in a stimulating, happy and well-resourced environment.

By working collaboratively and effectively with parents, carers, the local community, the Local Authority and relevant support agencies Oak Hill First School
AIMS to help children develop a healthy way of living.

AIMS for children to learn in a safe and caring place.

AIMS for children to enjoy school, feel good about their learning and get better at what they know and can do.
AIMS to help children understand how to work and play with others.

AIMS to help our children become good at writing, reading and maths.
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Oak Hill First school aims to meet the needs of all pupils regardless of intellectual ability, physical, sensory, emotional/behavioural difficulties, gender, social and cultural background, religion or ethnic origins.

CURRICULUM 
The school provides a continuous course for children aged 3+ to 9.  Children are taught in mixed ability classes of similar age.  Classes are grouped into year groups and into Key Stages to reflect the needs of the age range of pupils:

Early Years - pupils aged 3-5
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Nursery - age 3-4 
Year R - age 4-5

KEY STAGE 1 - pupils aged 5-7

Year 1 - age 5-6

Year 2 - age 6-7

KEY STAGE 2 - pupils aged 7-11

Year 3 - age 7-8

Year 4 - age 8-9

Pupils transfer to middle school at the end of Year 4, when they are 9 years old, and continue the Key Stage 2 curriculum.

Class teachers are responsible for teaching all aspects of the curriculum, although in some activities, for example PE or music, pupils may receive specialist help from other members of staff or qualified coaches.  Additional arrangements may be made for individuals with special needs, but this will always be decided after consultation between parents and teachers.  Every child aged 5-7 will receive at least the legal minimum of 21 hours teaching time during the school week and those aged 7-9 will receive a minimum of 23 hours and 30 minutes.  This includes religious education but excludes collective worship, registration and breaks.

The curriculum is broad and balanced to assist all aspects of a child’s development and help achieve the school’s agreed aims. 
For our youngest children, aged 3-5, in the Foundation Stage, learning is developed through structured play. Work is planned covering the following prime areas of learning and development:
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Personal, social and emotional development

Communication and language 

Physical development

And through the specific areas:

Literacy

Mathematics

Understanding the world

Expressive Arts and Design
Children’s progress is reviewed throughout their time in Foundation Stage.  A summary of their progress is shared with parents at the end of Nursery and again at the end of Foundation Stage. This will also include a summary of their learning characteristics.  As children develop at their own rates and in their own ways, we recognise the need for some pupils to continue with the Foundation Stage curriculum as they move into Key Stage 1.
In Key Stage 1 (aged 5-7) and Key Stage 2 (aged 7-9) we have a ‘drama based learning in a purposeful context’ approach to learning.  Through this pupils work for ‘client’ who asks for help with a job that needs to be done and the class become ‘experts’ in the area e.g. publishers, event organisers, theatre production, museum curators in order to complete the tasks.  Projects can be based in   ‘real-life’ or pupils can work for an imaginary client. This approach allows pupils greater ownership of their learning and they are clear about the purpose of their actions, their role and outcomes and pupils are highly engaged in their learning.  The tasks set are channelled by the teachers towards the requirements of the national curriculum – science, design technology, history, geography, art and design, music, physical education and religious education.
Religious education is non-denominational.  Every day pupils attend a collective act of worship.  Parents have the right to withdraw their child from religious education and/or collective worship, but must notify the Headteacher of such requested course of action.
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Sex and relationship education is about childrens’ physical, moral and emotional development.  It is taught through a planned personal, social and health education programme, and stresses the importance of family life, stable and loving relationships, respect, love and care. Parents have the right to withdraw their children from all or part of sex and relationship education but we feel this will not be necessary as the teaching of sex, sexuality and sexual health does not form part of the school’s curriculum. Teachers however, will deal with children’s questions about the physical difference between the sexes and about human reproduction factually and honestly when and as they arise.

Through its ethos, organisation and activities Oak Hill First School actively promotes racial equality and cultural diversity.  A written policy, which links with the school’s Code of Practice for Behaviour Management, clearly establishes everyone’s role in supporting racial equality and cultural diversity.

Children’s work in every area of the curriculum is regularly assessed.  Detailed records of each child’s attainments and experiences are passed with the child to new classes and new schools so that educational progress is uninterrupted. 
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                                    CHILDREN WITH ADDITIONAL NEEDS

All children are individuals and progress at different rates.  Within each class, there is a wide range of abilities.  Children with additional needs will be helped and supported in the classroom, and when appropriate, through withdrawal for individual or group work.  If additional outside help and advice is required, children may be referred to specialist agencies, and this is always done in partnership with Parents.  We follow the National SEN Code of practice when indentifying childrens needs and making provision for them so that they can make progress in their learning.  At all stages, parents are kept fully informed.  The SENCo, Mrs Court, takes a lead role in ensuring that all pupils have access to the curriculum and make expected rates of progress.  She supports staff, parents and pupils in this area of work.  However, any parent who has concerns about their child’s progress should first discuss the matter with the class teacher. 

Oak Hill First School is an inclusive school, welcoming and integrating pupils with a wide variety of special needs.

PUPILS WITH DISABILITIES

No pupil with a disability is excluded from admission to the school.  Prior to admission the school will speak with parents and liaise with agencies who are already supporting the child and family.   Valuable information is gathered to ensure that arrangements are in place to meet the child’s specific needs prior to their induction into school life.

Steps are taken to ensure that pupils with disabilities have full access to the curriculum and other activities offered by the school.  Staff at Oak Hill First School are well trained,       adult-pupil ratio is high and the school considers the personal needs of individuals prior to activities and events.

Access for pupils with disabilities are maintained and improved on an annual basis through the Accessibility Plan.  Permanent ramps have been built where possible and a small portable ramp is available.  Stairs and steps are highlighted and handrails fixed where possible.  Disabled and modified toilets, changing mats and beds are available when needed.  Vehicle access onto the site may be arranged for pupils who are registered disabled.  A portable induction loop is available for those with a hearing impairment.  Lifts have been fitted to allow easy access to the hall and first floor. 
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DISCIPLINE

The central purpose of the ‘Behaviour and Self Esteem Policy’ is to enable teachers to teach and children to learn.

We believe that the best way to encourage good standards of behaviour at Oak Hill First School is to establish and maintain a clear code of conduct, backed by a balanced combination of rewards and sanctions within a positive community atmosphere.

Our aim is to develop in pupils a sense of self-discipline, where children are encouraged to make reasoned choices about their behaviour and accept responsibility for their own actions.  

We also aim to enhance children’s and adults’ self-esteem, or self-image, through the development of supportive and positive relationships. A child or adult with good self-esteem will be confident in their ability to succeed, will welcome and enjoy new learning experiences and will be able to relate well to others.

The partnership between home and school is of great importance to the success of our policy.
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                         WORKING IN PARTNERSHIP

Oak Hill First School recognises that parents and carers are important partners in providing a happy and safe environment in which children learn.  It is an equal partnership based on good communication between school staff and parent/carers.  It is important that any concerns are addressed at the earliest opportunity. Our staff need to know as soon as possible when parents/carers are concerned or worried so that together we can find a solution.  If you have concerns, please discuss these first with the class teacher. A pre-arranged appointment at the end of the school day is the best way to ensure that parents/carers can spend uninterrupted time with the class teacher.  If needed, a meeting with the Key Stage Assistant Headteacher may be the next step.  If a meeting is required with the Headteacher or Deputy, a telephone enquiry ensures that they are available and avoids delay.

It is hoped that many parents will feel that they want to be part of the school, and where possible help in an active capacity.  There are many areas of life in school that would be almost impossible without the help of parents.  We never refuse an offer of help - indeed we will often ask for your help.  We ask for help on both a regular and an occasional basis.  Regular help covers such things as help with - for example, hearing readers, classroom games and with making resources.  Not everyone can commit themselves to helping on a regular basis, but are able to help occasionally with such things as costume making or accompanying school trips.  We are most grateful for all the help and support we receive from parents.
Children have a Home/School Communication Book which can be used by parents to write messages to the class teacher or to ask for an appointment to speak to the teacher about any worries/concerns.  The teacher will also use this book and send messages home and also to share half termly targets.
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SUPPORTING YOUR CHILD’S LEARNING
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Parents are their child’s first and most important educators.  It is impossible to over-emphasise how much parents can help their child’s progress in school by showing interest and giving support at home.  Parents’ involvement in supporting the basic skills of reading, writing and number is of vital importance and the school’s homework policy reflects this.

The minimum level of homework set by the school is:

Early Years - In Year R, support at home has an emphasis on developing the skills of Literacy.  Work set will be related to age and ability but all children will be asked to share a school reading book appropriate to their level daily.  Parents are asked to indicate when they have read in their purple diaries, ideally 3 times a week.  To help them learn their sounds, weekly sounds will be sent home for practising.  As children grow, homework will focus more on extending their reading vocabulary and their writing of words and sentences.

Key Stage 1 & 2 – It is our expectation that children read at home at least 3 times each week.  This regular and consistent reading practise will be of huge benefit and will greatly aid the children’s progress.  

Other homework tasks to be completed each week are primarily based on English and Maths tasks, with some creative activities that the children can choose from, which are based on different learning styles.  
The activities may be extended according to a child’s ability, to either support progress or challenge thinking.  At other times, children may be asked to find and bring items into school linked to a topic or area of study.

As a child grows more independent in their work, we ask parents to ensure that a quiet working place, away from noise and distractions, is found.

The school aims to help parents to help their children and so a variety of information sheets and workshops will be available.  REMEMBER that talking with your child about school, showing an interest in what they are doing and supporting their efforts help a child develop an enquiring mind and a positive attitude towards learning.

UNIFORM

Our school colours are purple and grey.
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                                            MEDICAL
If a child is absent from school, please inform the school, via letter, fax, phone or e-mail, the reason for absence and how long the child is likely to be absent for.  No child is allowed out of school for dental appointments etc unless a note is received and/or the child is collected by a parent/carer. This is for the child’s safety.  Parents are requested to inform the school of any relevant medical history that may affect the child’s safety, general development and education at school.

The school nurse sees all children for height and weight measurement during their reception year in school. Parents are informed of the date.  Vision and hearing tests are also carried out.  If parents, school or the nurse are concerned about a child’s development, a referral may be made to school health.  Dental inspections occur infrequently and parents are urged to make their own personal arrangements.

Every effort will be made to ensure pupils’ medical needs are met.  Where practical, medication will be given but only if prescribed by a doctor and the dosage falls within the school day.  Parents who wish prescribed medicines to be administered must:

-  Give the medication into the school office for safekeeping

-  Ensure the medication is clearly marked with the child’s name and required dosage                              
-  If the medication is liquid, provide a measuring spoon in a plastic bag

-  Collect the medication at the end of the school day.
Children with ASTHMA INHALERS must keep them within easy reach at all times.  Children who are prescribed daily medication for asthma should follow the procedures as set out above.

In the event of an accident, the school has a number of trained qualified staff and clearly defined procedures.  Parents are contacted by telephone or informed by letter when further action may be required.

For the welfare of all pupils, it is essential that the school has a telephone number, home and at work, where a parent or carer can be contacted during the school day.  School must be notified of any changes to contact names and numbers as soon as they occur. 

If you are concerned about a medical problem, the school can arrange for you to speak with the school nurse or you can contact her at Crabbs Cross Clinic on 01527 - 488780
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                    SCHOOL MEALS 

BREAK TIME

The whole school enjoys a break time each morning.  If it is fine, the children are supervised by a teacher as they play outside on the playground or field.  Each day, children in Early Years and Key Stage 1 will receive a piece of fruit (free).  All children are welcome to bring in a healthy snack to enjoy.  Please read our Healthy Snacks Policy for further information.
The children may also have a drink at break time.  Only water and milk may be consumed. If children bring in any other drink, they will be asked to either drink it at lunchtime or take it home and we will talk to parents and carers and remind them of the food policy. We have fresh water available in classrooms and a filtered water fountains in the hall. Children are encouraged to drink water regularly throughout the day and have water bottles in class.
Free milk is available for children under 5 and those eligible for free school meals.  Milk can be purchased for your child if you would like them to have it.  
LUNCH TIME          
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Children in Years 3 & 4 can pay for a hot meal or bring sandwiches to school in a lunchbox with the child’s name clearly marked.  From September 2014, all pupils in Reception & Years 1 & 2 will be provided with a free hot meal (Universal Free Infant Meal).  For those that wish, parents can provide their own packed lunch from home.  Drinks may be brought to school but please ensure that it is in a non breakable, non spill flask (no clip top beakers, vacuum flasks or bottles).  Fizzy drinks are not permitted

Sweets/chocolate are not permitted, however chocolate covered biscuits, e.g. penguin are acceptable.  As crisps have little nutritional value, we discourage these in lunch boxes.
To keep food fresh throughout the day, we recommend that parents include frozen ice packs in the lunch box.
Each class has a lunchtime supervisor who helps and cares for the children during mid day break.

Please note the school accepts no liability for damage to books, clothes etc in the event of spilt or leaking drinks.

It is important that if you think you qualify for free school meals under the criteria below that you apply as the school receives additional funding which will benefit all children; a form is available from the school office.  To qualify for a free school meal (not the universal infant free school meal) you must be in receipt of one or more of the following benefits:
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· Income Support                                            
· Job seekers allowance – Income based

· Employment and Support Allowance – Income Related

· Support under part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

· Guarantee element of State Pension Credit

· Child Tax Credit provided you are not entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual income that does not exceed £16,190.00
WATER 
Children have access to water throughout the day.  Please can parents ensure that their child is sent into school with their water bottle, which should stay in school all week and taken home every Friday to be cleaned and returned back into school on a Monday morning.
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CHARGING POLICY

In line with DFE regulations, the Governors of the school have agreed that charges should be made for:

1. Additional hours for Nursery provision -  see separate policy 

2. Breakfast Club – see separate policy

3. After School Club – Charge based on £1.00 per session payable half termly/termly in advance
4. Defaced and damaged books or other school equipment where this was the   result of pupil’s behaviour

5. Damage to school property e.g. broken windows, where this was the result of pupil’s behaviour

6. Residential visits – see separate policy
Parents will be asked to make voluntary contributions to support the following specific activities:

	1.

2.
3.

	Swimming (where the cost of transport and coaching has to be met)

Visits to places of educational value as part of the work being done in school, (where the cost of the transport, entrance fees and insurance cover must be met)

Parents are asked to make small voluntary contributions to support occasional specific activities within school (i) where the finished product is taken home, for example, cooking  (ii)  where, for example, a visiting speaker/theatre company visits the school to enhance childrens’ learning




There is no obligation to contribute to the above activities and no pupil will be treated differently according to whether or not their parents have made a contribution.  However, an activity may have to be cancelled if substantial voluntary contributions are not received.  In the case of cancellations, refunds will be made.

If any parent wishes to contribute to an activity but has difficulty in meeting the cost by the requested date, suitable arrangements can be made in discussion with the class teacher.  Payment by instalment is usually offered as an option.

PARENTS ARE ASKED TO NOTE THE FOLLOWING IMPORTANT SCHOOL RULES:-

1. Pupils must be punctual and regular in attendance.  If absent, parents must notify the school office of the reason for absence, and if possible, the length of absence,   without delay.
2. There is no supervision before 8.35am.  Please do not leave your children unattended before this.
3. New Government regulations came into force in September 2013.  Parents need to complete a leave of absence request form to inform us of your child’s intended absence, however, no leave of absence will be authorised unless there are exceptional circumstances. 
4. It is imperative that all clothing is marked with your child’s name before it is worn or brought to school enabling it to be traced if lost or mislaid.
5. Children must use the correct entrances when coming into school and when leaving.
6. To develop good road safety habits all children are asked to cross Wirehill Drive with the ‘lollipop person’.
7. The school drive is for access to staff and deliveries only.
8. Children should not bring unnecessary money, sweets, their own toys or mobile phones to school.  Confusion and sometimes distress is caused if money or toys are lost or damaged.  This also applies to jewellery, which should be left at home.  For safety reasons, children who have pierced ears should only wear small stud earrings.  The school does not accept responsibility for any lost or damaged items unnecessarily brought to school.
9. School bags are actively discouraged as space in the cloak areas is very limited.
  10. The school operates a ‘tie hair back’ policy for pupils whose hair falls below shoulder                                                       length.
NOTE: County Health and Safety Guidelines state that earrings should be removed or covered with tape during PE and swimming sessions.  As this procedure will be difficult for many young children, we recommend that earrings be left at home on identified days.

We are proud to offer our children a clean, healthy environment, in which to work and play, therefore the site is non-smoking and we request that adults do not bring dogs onto the school site.

The Governor’s request that, when bringing/collecting children from school, parents kindly
abide by the law by not parking on yellow lines.  This ensures the safety of all children.

Parents are also requested to be courteous to local residents by parking in a considerate manner.  Lodge Park Social Club kindly allows parents the use of their car park at the start and end of the school day.


Oak Hill First School Term and Holiday dates 2017/2018
All dates inclusive

Term dates 2017/2018
Monday 4th September – Staff Training Day

Tuesday 5th September – Staff Training Day

Autumn Term 2017
Wednesday 6th September 2017 – Tuesday 19th December 2017
Half-term holiday

Friday 20th October 2017 – Friday 27th October 2017
                                                         (Friday 20th October is a staff training day)
Spring Term 2018
Wednesday 3rd January 2018 – Thursday 29th March 2018      (Easter Sunday 1st April)


(Wednesday 3rd January is staff training day)
Half-term holiday

Monday 19th February 2018 – Friday 23rd February 2018
Summer Term 2018
Monday 16th April 2018 – Tuesday 24st July 2018
May Day Bank Holiday

Monday 7th May 2018
Half term holiday

Monday 28th May 2018 – Monday 4th June 2018
                                 (Monday 4th June is a staff training day)      

	Training Days

	4th September 2017

	5th September 2017

	20th October 2017

	3rd January 2018

	4th June 2018


	Handy Holiday guide


	Close at 3.05pm on

	Re-open at 8.45am on

	Autumn 2017
	
	Wednesday 6th September 2017

	Autumn half-term

	Thursday 19th October 2017
	Monday 30th October 2017

	Christmas 2017
	Tuesday 19th December 2017
	Thursday 4th January 2018

	Spring half-term

	Friday 16th February 2018
	Monday 26th February 2018

	Easter 2018
	Thursday 29th March 2018
	Monday 16th April 2018

	May-day bank holiday
	Friday 4th May 2018
	Tuesday 8th May 2018

	Summer half-term
	Friday 25th May 2018
	Tuesday 5th June 2018

	Summer 2018
	Tuesday 24th July 2018
	To be advised


Reminders of closures and holiday dates are on newsletters and can also be found 

on our website www.oakhill.worcs.sch.uk
ATTENDANCE 2015/2016
Total number of registered pupils (excluding year R) = 349
Authorised Absence

% of sessions missed through authorised absence = 4.5%
Number of pupils with at least one authorised absence = 260
Unauthorised Absence

% of sessions missed through unauthorised absence = 1%
Number of pupils with at least one unauthorised absence = 170
The school is committed to improving school attendance through working with pupils, parents and outside agencies.  
New Government regulations came into force in September 2013.  Parents need to complete leave of absence request form to inform us of your child’s intended absence, however, no leave of absence will be authorised unless there are exceptional circumstances.
Key Stage 1

Assessment 2016
The 2016 key stage1 assessments are the first which assess the new, more challenging national curriculum. The expected standard has also been raised to be higher than the old level 2. As a result, figures for 2016 are not comparable to those for earlier years.

10% of schools were selected by the local authority to have their teacher assessments externally checked. We underwent this process 2 years ago and therefore like most schools we were not selected.  This was the first year of the new standards and guidance from DfE was not in published until mid-year, training opportunities have been limited.  Consequently, we opted to employ the services of external moderators in order to give some validity and credibility to our judgements.

The vast majority of schools nationwide have not been externally moderated and it is apparent that the knowledge and understanding of the new expectations is inconsistent. 

	Standards
	Reaching the expected standard
	Reaching the expected standard
	Reading a higher standard
	Reading a higher standard

	
	School 
	National
	School
	National

	Reading
	55%
	74%
	3%
	24%

	Writing
	44%
	65%
	3%
	13%

	Maths
	54%
	73%
	1%
	18%


Progress from pupils starting points indicate that the cohort made consistently strong progress.

OTHER INFORMATION:-

USE OF PHOTOGRAPHS AND VIDEO FOOTAGE

USE OF OFFICIAL PHOTOGRAPHS
Photographs and/or video recordings of children may be taken whilst they attend the setting to celebrate their achievements and successes and as evidence of their progress and development.  Still or moving images may be published in our printed publications (e.g. prospectus, newsletters) and/or on our external websites.  They may also be used to promote the good practice of the setting to other teachers, e.g. at training events organised by the Local Authority or national education/government institutions. Children’s names will never be published alongside their photograph externally to the setting. Names may be used internally, for example – on a display.

Electronic images, whether photographs or videos, will be stored securely on the setting’s computer/network which is accessible only by authorised users.

Before using any photographs/videos of your child we need your permission.
A Consent Form will be sent for parents to complete on admission to Oak Hill.
This form is valid from the date of signing until your child leaves the setting.  Photographs and videos may be securely archived after your child has left the setting.  Photographs and videos used for publicity purposes may continue to remain in circulation after your child has left the setting.  You may withdraw your consent, in writing, at any time but it may not be possible to remove images that are already in circulation or have already been published although every effort will be made to do so.  

We recognise that parents, carers and family members will wish to record events such as plays, sports days etc. to celebrate their child's achievements. The setting is happy to allow this, at the discretion of the Headteacher/Senior Manager, on the understanding that such images/recordings are used for purely personal family use.  Images containing children other than their own should not be put on the internet for any reason, without first seeking permission from the other child's parents/carers.

A full copy of the setting’s policy on the safe use of children’s photographs may be obtained upon request.

Data Protection

Oak Hill First School takes your privacy seriously and we have taken steps to protect it. Any personal data you give to us, including photographic images, will be processed strictly in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998 and will be used for the purposes that you have consented to. We will not share your details with third parties without your consent, except where we are legally compelled or obligated to do so. Please note that where you consent to images appearing on the internet, they can be viewed worldwide including countries where UK data protection law does not apply.


OAK HILL FIRST SCHOOL
Privacy Notice: Information about pupils in schools, alternative provision, pupil referral units and children in early year's settings
Data Protection Act 1998: How we use pupil information
We collect and hold personal information relating to our pupils and may also receive information about them from their previous school, local authority and/or the Department for Education (DfE). We use this personal data to: 

· support our pupils’ learning

· monitor and report on their progress

· provide appropriate pastoral care; and

· assess the quality of our services

· support a young person in their transition to a post-16 provider of education or training. 
This information will include their contact details, national curriculum assessment results, attendance information, any exclusion information, where they go after they leave us and personal characteristics such as their ethnic group, any special educational needs they may have as well as relevant medical information. For pupils enrolling for post 14 qualifications, the Learning Records Service will give us the unique learner number (ULN) and may also give us details about your learning or qualifications.
We will not give information about our pupils to anyone without your consent unless the law and our policies allow us to do so. If you want to receive a copy of the information about your son/daughter that we hold, please contact: 

· the school office on 01527 528523 or alternatively email office@oakhill.worcs.sch.uk or write to Oak Hill First School, Wirehill Drive, Redditch , B987JU. 
We are required, by law, to pass certain information about our pupils to our local authority (LA) and the Department for Education (DfE).

DfE may also share pupil level personal data that we supply to them, with third parties. This will only take place where legislation allows it to do so and it is in compliance with the Data Protection Act 1998. 

Decisions on whether DfE releases this personal data to third parties are subject to a robust approval process and are based on a detailed assessment of who is requesting the data, the purpose for which it is required, the level and sensitivity of data requested and the arrangements in place to store and handle the data. To be granted access to pupil level data, requestors must comply with strict terms and conditions covering the confidentiality and handling of data, security arrangements and retention and use of the data.

For more information on how this sharing process works, please visit: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/national-pupil-database-apply-for-a-data-extract
For information on which third party organisations (and for which project) pupil level data has been provided to, please visit: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/national-pupil-database-requests-received
If you need more information about how our local authority and/or DfE collect and use your information, please visit:

· our local authority at http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/ and search for privacy notice;  or 

· the DfE website at https://www.gov.uk/data-protection-how-we-collect-and-share-research-data
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GIRLS


Purple sweatshirt or cardigan


White blouse or polo shirts


Purple polo shirts


Grey skirt/pinafore dress/tailored trousers


Black shoes


White or grey socks/tights


Purple and white checked dress











BOYS


Purple sweatshirt


White shirt/polo shirts


Purple polo shirts


Grey trousers/shorts


Black shoes


Grey socks





P.E.


White T-shirt


Purple shorts


Pumps





Tracksuits – black grey/navy blue/purple





In Key Stage 2, trainers may be worn instead of pumps.





Pupils will require a ‘pump bag’ in which to keep their kit.  PE kit must be kept in school at all times, but taken home at intervals for laundering.


Pupils in Key Stage 2 will receive swimming lessons and therefore will require a swimming costume/trunks and a towel.








Art & Crafts


Aprons, for art and craft work, are supplied in school for our pupils.








Nursery


The nursery department has


its own sweatshirts, polo shirts and T-shirts, also available for purchase from Clive Mark & online at Coloursource.











School uniform is available from Orchard Clothing & online at Coloursource, along with book bags; P.E bags and school caps are also available.











